
                                         

 

TO ALL WESTERN WAYNE FAMILIES AND FRIENDS: 

On Friday, April 17 Western Wayne School District and other LIAA member schools are joining other high 

schools across the region in honoring the Class of 2020, the doctors, nurses, first responders and all 

other essential workers on the front lines COVID-19 by lighting our stadium lights from 7:00-9:00 pm. 

This initiative began in Texas and the time frame is in conjunction with the National “Porch Light 

Campaign.”  

The scoreboard will display the score as 20-20 in honor of this year’s graduating class, while 4th down 

and 19 Yards to Go will be displayed as the down and distance signifying that COVID-19 is on its final 

down.  

Please note that supporting residents are NOT permitted on the stadium grounds during this ceremony 

and should remain at home. School personnel will be posting pictures and/or videos on our social media 

sites.  

If you are compelled to support this initative from your home, get your favorite noisemaker (cowbells, 

whistles, etc) or rally towel, poms, etc and take a selfie picture or video and post it to your social media 

site and tag @WildcatsofWW (Twitter), @ww_wildcatsathletics (Instagram). DM us your pictures or set 

your account to public to be featured on the page! You are also encouraged to use the hashtag 

#PIAATogether when posting this event. We cannot stress this enough, supporters of this imitative will 

NOT be permitted on school district property. 

Western Wayne School District realizes that we are living through trying and unprecedented times, we 

remind all our families to be mindful in following social distancing and recommendations of the Center 

of Disease Control. 

We appreciate everyone’s support and are excited to show our Class of 2020, our medical providers and 

first responders we are behind them 100% during this time. It’ll only be a matter of time before we’re 

together again cheering on our Wildcat sports teams, applauding our band, the student plays and 

musicals, appreciating the efforts of our art students, as well as all the other wonderful 

accomplishments of all our amazing young people. Until that time comes, please stay home, stay safe 

and stay healthy.  

Keep the faith 


